

Further to the previous Community Scrutiny Committee Meeting on 28th May 2009 and my election as chair of the Committee at full council on 29th June 2009.

I would like to take this opportunity on behalf of O&S Community Scrutiny of thanking Mr Ian Dixon for agreeing to take the chair for the Committee on 28th May 2009 and for completing the task in a highly professional manner thus enabling the meeting to proceed.  

Details of the Tullie House Governance Options, together with a detailed report from Mr Mark Beveridge were discussed at the meeting, the results being that members particularly requested  to be involved in each process of devolving the service to a trust; having sight of consultees comments;  that the committee has the opportunity to scrutinise the agreement between council and the trustees ensuring that all members concerns are addressed;  that a site visit be organised to assist members in the understanding of the scale of the service.  Due to the detail and complexity of the proposal for Tullie House, there was a general feeling, though not agreed upon,  that perhaps a task and finish group be considered, with members who have a passion and interest for overseeing this piece of work.

The proposed Transformation Programme together with a review of the priorities was presented to the Committee. The magnitude of this exercise will be a good opportunity for all scrutiny groups to participate and fully engage in the step by step process.

Over the last few weeks I have been going over past papers from the Committee, which highlight to me three regular workstreams of Equality, Health and Housing.  I have had initial meetings with Carolyn Curr to discuss equality issues, Cllr Olwyn Luckley regarding housing, and related issues within her Portfolio such as Ghyll Bank Travellers site and the proposed Centre of Excellence and Family Centre, Mr Steven O Keefe who continues to do sterling work on Impact Assessment, Service Monitoring and Policy Framework, and Simon Taylor from Housing to give me a broader view on projects (some of which I have mentioned) across the city.   I have also been invited to visit the London Road Hostel and arrangements for this visit are now being made.  Mr Ian Dixon and Dr Taylor have given superb guidance all of which is invaluable.  Of course there will be other Officers and Members whom I would like to meet with who will be relevant to Community Scrutiny issues.  After discussions with Mr Dixon I have put together a workplan and timeline, showing the meetings and areas of work which I currently occupy and future plans and meetings which I hope to establish on a regular basis. 
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